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UNCTAD IV -- IMPORTANT STAGE ON ROAD TO NEW ECONOMIC ORDE R

A Report to the House of Commons on June 10, 1976, by the Secretary
of State for External Affairs, the Honourable Allan J . MacEachen .

In reporting to the House on the results of the UN Conference on
Trade and Development, I should like to say at the outset that its
immediate results represent a major achievement in the dialogue
between developed and developing countries on a new international
economic order, and that the longer-term impact of Nairobi will be
substantial . Obviously, UNCTAD IV -- like all conferences where
countries are required to make compromises in order to ensure agree-
ment -- did not achieve all that Canada or other developed and
developing countries might have wished . But it was, without question,
a most important step in the efforts to reduce disparities between
developed and developing countries that were initiated at the
seventh special session of the United Nations .

At that session, I stated that Canada was determined to play a
positive role, to use our resources and our influence to help bring
about constructive change in the international economic system and
thereby to reduce the gap between rich and poor nations . Govern-
ments committed themselves at that time to work together to make
changes in the international trade and payments system in order to
enable it to contribute to more rapid economic development in the
developing countries and to permit them to obtain a larger and
sustained share in world trade .

UNCTAD IV was the first major UN conference following the seventh
special session, and in its disagreements as well as in its accords
it reflected these new dimensions . There were efforts to address
these questions at a practical level ; there were some important new
commitments ; there was agreement to create a program, timetable and
framework for the central issues in which the many essential deci-
sions can be taken .

In my statement to the conference on May 7, I touched on the four
areas Canada considered would be the main issues to be dealt with :
the problems of stabilization of commodity trade, the alleviation
of the debt-servicing difficulties of many developing countries,
liberalization of trade to benefit developing countries, and the
transfer of technology to developing countries . Of these, the com-
modities issue proved to be the central focus of the conference .
Indeed, the adoption, by consensus, of a resolution that establishe d
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